
 

 

 

City Hall        December 20, 2021 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, December 20, 2021 at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Kenneth Wichman. 
 
Council members present were Dan Glotzbach, Trish Heim, James Meyer and Christi McKenzie. Toby 
McCullough was absent. 
 
Also present was Alan Zlatnik and Jason Connell 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve minutes of the December 6, 2021 meeting as written was seconded by 
Trish Heim and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $   930.35 EFTPS-FICA   $1,977.14 
 EMPower Retirement        447.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 Kansas Withholding Tax       457.74 
 KP & F       1,117.46 KPERS      1,187.72 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,489.93 Tracey Taylor        872.41 
 Lisa Stum      1,176.31 Michael Kirk     1,222.60 
 Randall Anderson        587.77 Douglas Schreiner       421.71 
 Trent Stanley      1,221.95 Jason Connell     1,017.75 
 Harry Hammer III          50.36 Tina Dick        205.59 
 Frederick White         135.84 Casey’s      1,129.15 
 Century Business Technologies         53.00 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks   9,908.67 
 CenturyLink Business        513.73 CenturyLink        769.80 
 Christina Zarda         154.50 Bank of The Flint Hills         33.60 
 KTA Tolls           12.10 AT&T Mobility-First Net       473.91 
 Evergy       1,694.40 Kansas Gas Service       274.91 
 Continental Research Corp.       343.94 Microsoft            8.00 
 J. Warren Company Inc.     1,275.00 US Bank          49.90 
 League of Kansas Municipalities       939.53 Menards        412.51 
 U.S. Post Office             6.49 Westlake Ace Hardware         55.37 
 Schulte Supply Inc.        514.22 Yahoo           23.99 
 State Industrial Products       291.37 Universal Chemical LLC       229.11 
 Total     33,870.51 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $33,870.51 was seconded by James Meyer and 
carried.  
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve agenda as written was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried.  



 
Clerk presented application from Rossville Liquor Store for liquor store license and reported that fee had been 
paid. Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve license for Liquor Store was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and 
carried. 
 
Clerk presented application from Fastdraws LLC for cereal malt beverage license for consumption on premises 
and reported that fees had been paid. Motion by Trish Heim to approve license was seconded by James Meyer 
and carried. 
 
Mayor reported on the progress of the stone for the City welcome signs.  
 
Mayor reported that he had no new information on repairs to the drainage ditch. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on the damage to the lights and fence at Campbell stadium and street 
light on Main Street due to high winds. Zlatnik also reported that utility department had overtime during power 
outage as they were monitoring lift stations and water plant and had to pump lift stations using generator. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that he was working on possible condemnation of trailer at 425 E 
Pottawatomie due to health and building code violations. Chief Connell also reported that pit bull puppies have 
been removed from City however he was notified that there is another pit bull in town and he will be working on 
this issue. 
 
Chief Connell reported that WTC will be updating City properties on January 12, 2021. 
 
Council inquired about police coverage for Christmas and New Years. Chief Connell reported that coverage was 
scheduled. 
 
Council had discussion regarding emails from Myron Leinwetter regarding proposed walking trails. Following 
discussion council agreed to have City Attorney Stanley Oyler proceed with lease agreement. 
 
Council scheduled end of year meeting for Wednesday, December 29, 2021 at 5:45pm at the Rossville American 
Legion. 
 
Clerk reported that owner of property at 615 Maple Court had called City Hall to report that his fence was damage 
by high winds and that he would have repaired as soon as he could get contractor to complete the work. He noted 
that he had secured so that dogs would not be able to get out. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:30pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


